
MOTION

I MOVE that the matter of ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT REPORT AND ADDENDUM, 
STATEMENT OF OVERRIDING CONSIDERATIONS, MITIGATION MONITORING AND 
REPORTING PROGRAM, PLANNING AND LAND USE MANAGEMENT (PLUM) 
COMMITTEE REPORT and RESOLUTION relative to the Specific Plan Amendment and 
Supplemental Use District for property located at 3939 South Figueroa Street, Item 9, and 
COMMUNICATION FROM THE CITY ATTORNEY and ORDINANCES FIRST 
CONSIDERATION, Item 10, on today’s Council Agenda (CF 15-1541), BE AMENDED to ADOPT 
the following revised California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Finding in lieu of 
Recommendation No. 1 in the PLUM Committee report and the Communication from the City 
Attorney:

1. The City Council finds, based on its independent judgment, after consideration of the entire 
administrative record, including Los Angeles Memorial Sports Arena Redevelopment Project 
Environmental Impact Report (SCH No. 2010041059)(EIR), certified by the Los Angeles Memorial 
Coliseum Commission on February 2,2011, and the Addendum to the Los Angeles Memorial Sports 
Arena Redevelopment project Environmental Impact Report, ENV-2015-2497-EIR, SCH No. 
2010041059 (Addendum), adopted by the Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum Commission on 
September 17, 2015, all of the following:

(a) All mitigation measures identified in the EIR, within the control of the City to mitigate impacts 
defined by CEQA Guidelines, section 15096(g)( 1), as those caused by the project have been imposed 
on or incorporated into the project;

(b) There are no feasible alternatives or feasible mitigation measures within the City’s powers that 
would substantially lessen or avoid any significant effect the proj ect would have on the environment;

(c) The findings (included among the attached findings for) required by CEQA Guidelines, section 
15096(h), for each significant effect identified in the EIR (prepared pursuant to CEQA Guidelines, 
section 15091), and the Statement of Overriding Considerations (prepared pursuant to CEQA 
Guidelines, section 15093), are appropriate and adopted; and

(d) The project was environmentally assessed in the EIR and that pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15162 and Public Resources Code Section 21166 no subsequent or supplemental EIR is 
required for approval of the project. The Addendum was appropriate because only minor technical 
changes or additions to the EIR were warranted; and, as verified by the Addendum, there are no 
substantial changes to the project or to the circumstances under which the project will be undertaken, 
and no new information that was not available at the time the EIR was certified, that would require 
major revisions to the EIR.

CuRREN D. PRICE, JR. 
Cojfncittoiernher. 9th District

SECONDED BY:
May 6, 2016
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